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  Letter dated 8 March 2019 from the Secretary-General addressed 

to the President of the Security Council 
 

 

 I have the honour to refer to the exchange of letters of 24 and 31 October 2018 

concerning the expansion of the remit of the Special Envoy for the Sudan and South 

Sudan to cover the Horn of Africa region (S/2018/955 and S/2018/979). 

 I wish to inform you of my intention to appoint Mr. Parfait Onanga-Anyanga 

(Gabon) as my Special Envoy for the Horn of Africa.  

 I should be grateful if you would bring this matter to the attention of the 

members of the Security Council.  

 

 

(Signed) António Guterres 

 

 

https://undocs.org/en/S/2018/955
https://undocs.org/en/S/2018/979

